PARK

COUNTY

MONTANA

Park County Board of Health

Tuesday-July 14t 2020 5:30 P.M.
Community Room, City County Complex
414 E. Callender St. Livingston, MT
Call in: 571-748-4021 Code: 668 1791#

Attendance: Kaleb Pearson; HD Sanitarian, Julie Anderson; HD Director,
Bill Berg; Park County Commissioner, Dr. Desnick; Health Officer, Quinton
Schwarz; City Commissioner, Anna Buckley; County Nurse, BOH members-
Mike Inman, Marj Shinn, Mary Beebe, Kris Pearson, Caleb Minnick. Public-
Chip Hurt.

Conflict of Interest: None
Public Comments Items Not on Agenda: None

Approval of minutes: Marj motioned to approve all minutes. Bill seconded
the motioned. All in favor motioned passed.

April 14, 2020,
April 23, 2020
May 13, 2020
May 29, 2020

Old Business: None

New Business:

Pine Creek Lodge-Kaleb gave a back ground on the property. System failing not good for the
environment. Chip just wanting to upgrade type/size of tank. Equipped with a high water
alarm. The alarm will be set to go off at 75% of tank capacity. They do meet all the criteria in
the ARM 17.36.922. Kaleb recommended approval of variance with these conditions.



Motion to approve on the contingents upon verification of no additional steps or considerations
be made after verification of the water supply.

Kris motioned to approve variance with conditions and Contingents pending verification from
Kaleb. Marj seconded the motion. All favored motioned passed.

Kaleb talked about the 2020 amended cooperative agreement with the MDPHHS. This will need
a signature from the BOH and returned to the MDPHHS. Bill moved to sign the amendment.
Quinton seconded the motioned. All favored and motioned passed.

Reports:

Julie (HD Director)-Hired a new WIC coordination. Janelle Bowden will step in and help out
department for a month get her trained as well as helping Molly with the connect program.
Anna Buckley is the new health nurse. New mental health grant for seniors Trish and Molly will
take this grant over.

Molly O’Neil is our new Public Health Coordinator. Brian and Kaleb very busy with both COVID
and their normal Sanitarian jobs.

Department just trying to keep up with our grants and deliverables the best we can with the
CoVID.

Kaleb-Department very busy. Getting subdivision approved with it taking a little longer than
normal.

Laurel- Talked about the business of the Health Department. Possibly hiring a part time nurse.
The department will increase testing and tracing. We have a good tracing team.

New pop up in Gardiner, Cooke City and Silver gate for testing. As well as the Livingston pop up
clinic at the senior citizens building.

Good cooperative from the community. Discussed the mandate of masks for the county.

BOH discussed to have an emergency meeting.

Public Comments: None

Adjourn: 7:00 P.M.



